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Citizens Union would prefer admittedly ‘political solution’

by Jimmy Vielkind

February 29, 2012

The Citizens Union, a non-profit good-government advocacy group, hosted a conference call earlier this afternoon to argue (yet again) that Gov. Andrew Cuomo should focus less on this year’s set of legislative districts and use every ounce of political capital he has at this “unique moment” — most of it contained in a veto threat — to try and change the law for future redistricting.

CU’s Executive Director Dick Dadey continued to be wary of courts taking control of the issue, which would flow inevitably from the impasse that would arise from a Cuomonian veto.

    “The governor and us will have to wait and see what this process produces in terms of the 2012 maps before reaching a final conclusion. We know this will not be as good as we’d like it to be, because this would be a political settlement. The Republicans control the state Senate. The Democrats control the state Assembly. It’s very different to find common ground between these two parties … we are not going to get all we wanted for 2012, and we have to see what gets produced before making that final judgment, but our longterm interest has always been on structural form.”

He was joined on the call by Justin Levitt, Richard Briffault and Michael McDonald, law school professors at Loyola, Columbia and George Mason, as well as former New York State Attorney General Bob Abrams.

“We always saw the governor’s veto as a means to an end, namely redistricting reform, and not an end in itself,” said Abrams. “We shouldn’t stand on the high horse and say, ‘Oh! Only veto! Let’s give it to these guys … Let’s come out with something that’s sensible, practical, and strong.”

Also today, Common Cause — which has differed with Citizens Union in its approach to redistricting — issued a statement welcoming the federal court’s takeover of congressional redistricting and urging it to consider the set of statewide maps it has produced.

From CC’s Executive Director Susan Lerner:

    We are pleased that the court is considering our plan, and look forward to receiving feedback and providing assistance. In two weeks the courts will do what the Legislature has failed to achieve in months: fast track the redistricting process to produce the fairest possible Congressional lines. Governor Cuomo must hold firm to his promise to veto any quickly announced LATFOR plan and give the courts the most latitude to draw fair lines. As SUNY Buffalo Professor, Jim Gardner, wrote in a recent op-ed in Newsday: “…Cuomo’s veto of the legislature’s bipartisan gerrymander would not create chaos. It would instead open the door to a court-drawn plan that is, very simply, fair.”

Times Union – Capital Confidential Blog  Page 1 of 1

[image: image1.png]